REGULAR MEETING OF THE ALAMO BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN (PARTICIPATION IN PERSON OR TELEPHONICALLY AT 844—474-0925. 19068431#) MONDAY, JANUARY 4, 202Q AT CITY HALL, 97 SOUTH JOHNSON STREET, ALAMO, TN 38001

Mayor Emison called the meeting to order at City Hall.

Roll was called with the following Aldermen present: Kenneth Bodkins (telephonically), Larry Conder (telephonically), P.B. Conley (telephonically), and John Reddick (telephonically).

Others present: Jeff Sills, Ferris Arnold, Neal Towater, all present in person and Rita Reasons (telephonically).

Invocation was given by Rev. James Levene of Lighthouse United Methodist Church.

A motion was made by Alderman Conley to adopt the minutes of the November 30 special called meeting #1 and the minutes of the December 7, 2020 meeting and the motion was seconded by Alderman Conder. All Alderman voted, Aye.

Mayor Emison gave his monthly report on the following: 1) The paper work on the CDBG grant is being processed. 2) EPA sent a follow up inspection letter from their October visit to the sewer plant. 3) Two employees sat for water/sewer tests and one passed the sewer test and the other failed the water test. 4) G&C has been tasked to replace valves on Tanner Street, ABB water tank and at the city park water tank. 5) The package liquor applications are due on January 13, 2021 and a special called meeting will be held on January 25, 2021 on the liquor applications. 6) The police department has contacted several property owners about cleaning up their property.

Mayor Emison stated that a proclamation naming David McKee and Loren Haynes as "Volunteer Firemen of the Year, 2020" was to be presented, but they got a fire call just before the meeting started.

Mayor Emison read Resolution 2021-1, a resolution establishing a companion day to Christmas Day as a holiday for employees. A motion was made by Alderman Conley to adopt the resolution and it was seconded by Alderman Bodkins. The voting is as follows: Alderman Bodkins, Aye, Alderman Conder, Aye, Alderman Conley, Aye and Alderman Reddick, Aye. The motion carried.

Alderman Bodkins addressed Haliburton Street ditches that need cleaning out. Ferris Arnold stated that the streets were on the list.

Alderman Bodkins stated there is a problem in the sewer line on East Main. Ferris Arnold stated he was aware of that and planned to fix it soon.

With no further business to come before the board Alderman Bodkins made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Alderman Reddick. All Aldermen voted, Aye. The meeting was adjourned.